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The United Nations Resident Coordinator and Humanitarian Coordinator for Syria, Mr. 
Imran Riza, and the Regional Humanitarian Coordinator for the Syria Crisis, Mr. Muhannad 
Hadi, express their concern over the recent hostilities in Qamishli city, north-east Syria, 
and the impact of these hostilities on civilians.  
 
On 20 April, armed clashes and shelling, including ground strikes on military positions, 
erupted between armed groups in the residential neighbourhoods of Harat Tayy and Halko 
in Qamishli city. A negotiated permanent ceasefire was agreed between the two parties 
on 25 April, and reports indicate that hundreds of families have since returned to their 
homes. 
 
This escalation of violence caused civilian casualties and displacements. While 
assessments are ongoing, as many as 20,000 people were forced to flee. Further, 
according to UN verified information, three civilians were killed, including two children. At 
least two men and two children were injured in crossfire. Mr. Riza and Mr. Hadi pass on 
the deepest of sympathy to the families of those who were killed and injured. 
 
Mr. Riza and Mr. Hadi strongly condemn this recent escalation of hostilities and call on all 
parties to the conflict to maintain the ceasefire. The protection of civilians remains 
paramount in all circumstances and the blatant disregard for civilian safety runs contrary 
to international human rights law, as well as obligations under international humanitarian 
law that all parties to the conflict are bound to respect. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For further information:  
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